
  

 

Morgan, Lewis & Bockius LLP 

1111 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 

Washington, DC  20004  +1.202.739.3000 

United States  +1.202.739.3001 

Catherine Wang 
Danielle Burt 
catherine.wang@morganlewis.com 
danielle.burt@morganlewis.com 

April 8, 2025 
 
Via E-Filing 
 
Patricia Van Gerpen, Executive Director 
South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
Capitol Building, First Floor 
500 East Capital Avenue 
Pierre, South Dakota 57501-5070 
 
Re: Docket No. TC98-147 

FiberComm, L.C. – Cancellation of Certificate of Authority  
 

Dear Director Van Gerpen: 
 
By this letter, FiberComm, L.C. d/b/a ImOn (“FiberComm”) requests cancellation of its 
Certificate of Authority that was granted in the above-referenced proceeding on March 30, 
1999. FiberComm also requests that any tariffs it has on file with the Commission be 
cancelled. 
 
As a result of a pro forma assignment of assets from FiberComm to its direct parent ImOn 
Communications, LLC, of which the Commission was provided notice on February 11, 2025, 
FiberComm no longer provides telecommunications services in South Dakota and no longer 
has any customers as of April 1, 2025. Therefore, FiberComm no longer requires the 
Certificate of Authority and requests that its cancellation be effective immediately.  
 

We would appreciate acknowledgment of receipt and acceptance of this filing. Should you 
have any questions concerning this submission, please do not hesitate to contact the 
undersigned. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

/s/ Danielle Burt   
Catherine Wang 
Danielle Burt 

 
Counsel to FiberComm, L.C. 

Mo1·gan Lewis 
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